Blessings Galore promised by
Yahweh—Wars Granted In The
Gods “We” Trust
If you will study closely this article to completion, you will
see the Blessings the whole world is passing up in order to
learn war, wickedness, hatred and destruction. And in turn,
creating and spreading diseases. The blessings are real and
were promised by a Being Who can and does foretell the future
thousands of years in advance with perfect accuracy, so we can
know what He says can be relied upon totally.
Have you ever tried to foretell the future? Sure you have,
almost every day. Millions of people buy homes, planning to
get them paid off by the time they retire from work and spend
their life in luxury on their planned retirement income. While
those millions are making loans to buy homes, millions of
others are having their homes repossessed. Millions more are
waking up to sicknesses and diseases caused by something they
did or ate years earlier. From failing to take Yahweh’s
Advice, those sicknesses or diseases are taking their plans
away.
The well-laid plans of mice and men are the same. They are
simply not capable of foretelling future obstacles that their
actions or the actions of others change what they had planned.

There is a Sure Bet!

If you close your mind on this sure bet, you will miss out on
the very Plan of a Being Who can and has foretold your future.

Let me give you proof. Let us start with the increase of
knowledge foretold by Yahweh’s Prophet Daniyl, Inspired by
Yahweh, as are all the Prophecies in The Book of Yahweh.

Book of Yahweh?

We will come back to the Prophecy in Daniyl about the increase
in knowledge in this present, prophesied generation. First,
let us lay some groundwork.

The Romans Destroy the Temple at Jerusalem, 70 AD

In the year 66 AD the Jews of Judea rebelled against their
Roman masters. In response, the Emperor Nero dispatched an
army under the generalship of Vespasian to restore order. By
the year 68, resistance in the northern part of the province
had been eradicated and the Romans turned their full attention
to the subjugation of Jerusalem. That same year, the Emperor
Nero died by his own hand, creating a power vacuum in Rome. In
the resultant chaos, Vespasian was declared Emperor and
returned to the Imperial City. It fell to his son, Titus, to
lead the remaining army in the assault on Jerusalem.
The Roman legions surrounded the city and began to slowly
squeeze the life out of the Jewish stronghold. By the year 70,
the attackers had breached Jerusalem’s outer walls and began a
systematic ransacking of the city. The assault culminated in
the … destruction of the Temple that served as the center of
Judaism.
In victory, the Romans slaughtered thousands. Of those sparred
from death: thousands more were enslaved and sent to toil in

the mines of Egypt, others were dispersed to arenas throughout
the Empire to be butchered for the amusement of the public.
The Temple’s sacred relics were taken to Rome where they were
displayed in celebration of the victory.
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The Fall of Jerusalem In 70 A.D.
“And [Yahshua] went out, and departed from the Temple: and His
disciples came to Him for to shew Him the buildings of the
Temple. And [Yahshua] said unto them, “See ye not all these
things? Verily I say unto you, there shall not be left here
one stone upon another, that shall not be thrown down.”
(Matthew 24:1-2 )
About 40 years later, (32AD-70AD) and exactly as prophesied by
[Yahshua Messiah], the magnificent “…Temple” was completely
destroyed, leaving not one stone upon another. It was an event
that marked the beginning of the long and arduous Jewish
Diaspora. Yet, it was definitely an event foreseen in Bible
prophecy. [Yahshua] not only prophesied about the destruction
of Jerusalem and its Holy Temple, but added the following
statement: (Luke 21:24; and Jerusalem shall be trodden down of
the Gentiles, until the times of the Gentiles be fulfilled.)
After the death of Herod Agrippa I, the procurators were put
back in charge, however in 66 A.D. the Jews instigated a
rebellion against Roman rule. In 70 A.D., after a 143-day
siege which began at Passover, a Roman military force
consisting of about 30,000 troops under the command of Titus
battered the walls and entered the city. They destroyed
everything, including [the] Temple, exactly as spoken by
[Yahshua Messiah] 40 years earlier. The population and the
great number of Passover visitors who had been trapped there
were brutally slaughtered, with an estimated 600,000 to
1,000,000 people killed. Roman General Titus took the precious

booty and treasury of the Jerusalem Temple back to Rome, where
many suspect it remains to this day. (arch of Titus)
By 70 A.D., Jerusalem and Judea were left desolate, most of
the people either killed or being held in captivity, or had
become refugees fleeing to remote lands. All that remained in
Israel was the defiant little garrison atop the mount at
Masada, a fortress complex south of the Dead Sea, which was
built by Herod the Great. Thus when the Temple was destroyed
in A.D. 70 the period of the second exile began.
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The temple was destroyed around 70 CE. The Book of Yahweh was
taken to Rome by the Pharisees, Sadducees, Essenes, and
Herodians. Notice the dates of when the Holy Scriptures were
finally allowed to reach the public’s hands.

English Bible History

The first hand-written English language Bible manuscripts were
produced in the 1380’s AD by John Wycliffe, an Oxford
professor, scholar, and theologian. Wycliffe, (also spelled
“Wycliff” & “Wyclif”), was well-known throughout Europe for
his opposition to the teaching of the organized Church, which
he believed to be contrary to the Bible. With the help of his
followers, called the Lollards, and his assistant Purvey, and
many other faithful scribes, Wycliffe produced dozens of
English language manuscript copies of the scriptures. They
were translated out of the Latin Vulgate, which was the only
source text available to Wycliffe. The Pope was so infuriated
by his teachings and his translation of the Bible into
English, that 44 years after Wycliffe had died, he ordered the

bones to be dug-up, crushed, and scattered in the river!
One of Wycliffe’s followers, John Hus, actively promoted
Wycliffe’s ideas: that people should be permitted to read the
Bible in their own language, and they should oppose the
tyranny of the Roman church that threatened anyone possessing
a non-Latin Bible with execution. Hus was burned at the stake
in 1415, with Wycliffe’s manuscript Bibles used as kindling
for the fire. …in 1517, Martin Luther nailed his famous 95
Theses of Contention (a list of 95 issues of heretical
theology and crimes of the Roman Catholic Church) into the
church door at Wittenberg. Martin Luther went on to be the
first person to translate and publish the Bible in the
commonly-spoken dialect of the German people; a translation
more appealing than previous German Biblical translations.
In the 1490’s another Oxford professor, and the personal
physician to King Henry the 7th and 8th, Thomas Linacre,
decided to learn Greek. After reading the Gospels in Greek,
and comparing it to the Latin Vulgate, he wrote in his diary,
“Either this (the original Greek) is not the Gospel… or we are
not Christians.” The Latin had become so corrupt that it no
longer even preserved the message of the Gospel… yet the
Church still threatened to kill anyone who read the scripture
in any language other than Latin… though Latin was not an
original language of the scriptures.
In 1496, John Colet, another Oxford professor and the son of
the Mayor of London, started reading the New Testament in
Greek and translating it into English for his students at
Oxford, and later for the public at Saint Paul’s Cathedral in
London. The people were so hungry to hear the Word of God in a
language they could understand, that within six months there
were 20,000 people packed in the church and at least that many
outside trying to get in!
In considering the experiences of Linacre and Colet, the great
scholar Erasmus was so moved to correct the corrupt Latin

Vulgate, that in 1516, with the help of printer John Froben,
he published a Greek-Latin Parallel New Testament. The Latin
part was not the corrupt Vulgate, but his own fresh rendering
of the text from the more accurate and reliable Greek, which
he had managed to collate from a half-dozen partial old Greek
New Testament manuscripts he had acquired. This milestone was
the first non-Latin Vulgate text of the scripture to be
produced in a millennium… and the first ever to come off a
printing press. The 1516 Greek-Latin New Testament of Erasmus
further focused attention on just how corrupt and inaccurate
the Latin Vulgate had become, and how important it was to go
back and use the original Greek (New Testament) and original
Hebrew (Old Testament) languages to maintain accuracy… and to
translate them faithfully into the languages of the common
people, whether that be English, German, or any other tongue.
No sympathy for this “illegal activity” was to be found from
Rome… even as the words of Pope Leo X’s declaration that “the
fable of Christ was quite profitable to him” continued through
the years to infuriate the people of God.
William Tyndale was the Captain of the Army of Reformers, and
was their spiritual leader. Tyndale holds the distinction of
being the first man to ever print the New Testament in the
English language. … in 1525-1526 the Tyndale New Testament
became the first printed edition of the scripture in the
English language.
They were burned as soon as the Bishop could confiscate them,
but copies trickled through and actually ended up in the
bedroom of King Henry VIII. The more the King and Bishop
resisted its distribution, the more fascinated the public at
large became. The church declared it contained thousands of
errors as they torched hundreds of New Testaments confiscated
by the clergy, while in fact, they burned them because they
could find no errors at all. One risked death by burning if
caught in mere possession of Tyndale’s forbidden books.
Having God’s Word available to the public in the language of

the common man, English, would have meant disaster to the
church. No longer would they control access to the scriptures.
If people were able to read the Bible in their own tongue, the
church’s income and power would crumble. They could not
possibly continue to get away with selling indulgences (the
forgiveness of sins) or selling the release of loved ones from
a church-manufactured “Purgatory“. People would begin to
challenge the church’s authority if the church were exposed as
frauds and thieves. The contradictions between what God’s Word
said, and what the priests taught, would open the public’s
eyes and the truth would set them free from the grip of fear
that the institutional church held. The veneration of churchcanonized Saints and Mary would be called into question. The
availability of the scriptures in English was the biggest
threat imaginable to the wicked church. Neither side would
give up without a fight.
Ironically, Tyndale’s biggest customer was the King’s men, who
would buy up every copy available to burn them… and Tyndale
used their money to print even more! In the end, Tyndale was
caught: betrayed by an Englishman that he had befriended.
Tyndale was incarcerated for 500 days before he was strangled
and burned at the stake in 1536. Myles Coverdale and John
“Thomas Matthew” Rogers had remained loyal disciples the last
six years of Tyndale’s life, and they carried the English
Bible project forward and even accelerated it. Coverdale
finished translating the Old Testament, and in 1535 he printed
the first complete Bible in the English language, making use
of Luther’s German text and the Latin as sources. Thus, the
first complete English Bible was printed on October 4, 1535,
and is known as the Coverdale Bible.
In 1539, Thomas Cranmer, the Archbishop of Canterbury, hired
Myles Coverdale at the bequest of King Henry VIII to publish
the “Great Bible”. It became the first English Bible
authorized for public use, as it was distributed to every
church, chained to the pulpit, and a reader was even provided

so that the illiterate could hear the Word of God in plain
English.
In the 1550’s, the Church at Geneva, Switzerland, was very
sympathetic to the reformer refugees and was one of only a few
safe havens for a desperate people. the great Reformer of the
Scottish Church, the Church of Geneva determined to produce a
Bible that would educate their families while they continued
in exile.
The New Testament was completed in 1557, and the complete
Bible was first published in 1560. It became known as the
Geneva Bible.
The Geneva Bible was the first Bible to add numbered verses to
the chapters, so that referencing specific passages would be
easier. Every chapter was also accompanied by extensive
marginal notes and references so thorough and complete that
the Geneva Bible is also considered the first English “Study
Bible”. The Geneva Bible became the Bible of choice for over
100 years of English speaking Christians. Between 1560 and
1644 at least 144 editions of this Bible were published.
Examination of the 1611 King James Bible shows clearly that
its translators were influenced much more by the Geneva Bible,
than by any other source. The Geneva Bible itself retains over
90% of William Tyndale’s original English translation. The
Geneva in fact, remained more popular than the King James
Version until decades after its original release in 1611!
Strangely, the famous Geneva Bible has been out-of-print since
1644…
In 1568, a revision of the Great Bible known as the Bishop’s
Bible was introduced. Despite 19 editions being printed
between 1568 and 1606, this Bible, referred to as the “rough
draft of the King James Version”, never gained much of a
foothold of popularity among the people. The Geneva may have
simply been too much to compete with.

In 1582, the Church of Rome surrendered their fight for “Latin
only” and decided that if the Bible was to be available in
English, they would at least have an official Roman Catholic
English translation. And so, using the corrupt and inaccurate
Latin Vulgate as the only source text, they went on to publish
an English Bible with all the distortions and corruptions that
Erasmus had revealed and warned of 75 years earlier. Because
it was translated at the Roman Catholic College in the city of
Rheims, it was known as the Rheims New Testament (also spelled
Rhemes). The Douay Old Testament was translated by the Church
of Rome in 1609 at the College in the city of Douay (also
spelled Doway & Douai). The combined product is commonly
referred to as the “Doway/Rheims” Version.
The Protestant clergy approached the new King (James I of
England) in 1604 and announced their desire for a new
translation to replace the Bishop’s Bible first printed in
1568. They knew that the Geneva Version had won the hearts of
the people because of its excellent scholarship, accuracy, and
exhaustive commentary. However, they did not want the
controversial marginal notes (proclaiming the Pope an AntiChrist, etc.)
This “translation to end all translations” (for a while at
least) was the result of the combined effort of about fifty
scholars. From 1605 to 1606 the scholars engaged in private
research. From 1607 to 1609 the work was assembled. In 1610
the work went to press, and in 1611 the first of the huge (16
inch tall) pulpit folios known today as “The 1611 King James
Bible” came off the printing press.

Notice the date 1611.

…for over 250 years…until the appearance of the English
Revised Version of 1881-1885…the King James Version reigned

without much of a rival. One little-known fact, is that for
the past 200 years, all King James Bibles published in America
are actually the 1769 Baskerville spelling and wording
revision of the 1611. The original “1611” preface is
deceivingly included by the publishers, and no mention of the
fact that it is really the 1769 version is to be found…
…the first English language Bible to be printed in America by
Robert Aitken in 1782 was a King James Version.
Greatsite.com

America 1782.

The Two Witnesses had to be given the Writings of the Prophets
and Apostles. They had to learn them and, in this generation,
teach them in the Name of Yahweh, showing all the world that
Yahweh is the Only Power. Therefore, the bible is a version of
The Book of Yahweh.
Isayah 34:16—
Search out The Book Of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd;
they shall not want; for His Mouth has commanded it, and His
Spirit has gathered them.

The second book or Part Two is the Work of the Savior and His
twelve Disciples that was prophesied to be done to make The
Book of Yahweh complete.
About 152 years before I was born, the bible was printed in
the English language for Yahweh’s Work in this generation.
That only gave a short period of time to get the corporations

in action, such as the British Bible Society, to print and
distribute the bible to all families, in order to show the
final Work of Yahweh in this present generation. To understand
the use of the words God and Lord, which replaced the
Creator’s Name and that of the Savior, Yahshua Messiah, you
need the following information. Pay close attention to what I
have underlined for you.

The First Council of Nicaea and the “missing records”

Thus, the first ecclesiastical gathering in history was
summoned and is today known as the Council of Nicaea. It was a
bizarre event that provided many details of early clerical
thinking and presents a clear picture of the intellectual
climate prevailing at the time. It was at this gathering that
Christianity was born and the ramifications of decisions made
at the time are difficult to calculate. About four years prior
to chairing the Council, Constantine had been initiated into
the religious order of Sol Invictus, one of the two thriving
cults that regarded the Sun as the one and only Supreme God
(the other was Mithraism). Because of his Sun worship, he
instructed Eusebius to convene the first of three sittings on
the summer solstice, 21 June 325 (Catholic Encyclopedia, New
Edition, vol. i, p. 792), and it was “held in a hall of
Osius’s palace” (Ecclesiastical History Bishop Louis Dupin,
Paris, 1986, vol. i, p. 598).
From his extensive research into Church councils, Dr Watson
concluded that “the clergy at the Council of Nicaea were all
under the power of the devil and the convention was composed
of the lowest rabble and patronised the vilest abominations”
(An Apology for Christianity, op. cit.). It was that infantile
body of men who were responsible for the commencement of a new
religion and the theological creation of Jesus Christ.

Constantine’s intention at Nicaea was to create an entirely
new god for his empire who would unite all religious factions
under one deity. Presbyters were asked to debate and decide
who their new god would be. …the names of 53 gods were tabled
for discussion. “As yet, no God had been selected by the
council, and so they balloted in order to determine that
matter… For one year and five months the balloting lasted…”
(God’s Book of Eskra, Prof. S.L. MacGuire’s translation,
Salisbury, 1922, chapter xlviii, paragraphs 36, 41).
At the end of that time, Constantine returned to the gathering
to discover that the presbyters had not agreed on a new deity
but had balloted down to a short list of five prospects:
Caesar, Krishna, Mithra, Horus and Zeus (Historia
Ecclesiastica, Eusebius, c. 325). Constantine was the ruling
spirit at Nicaea and he ultimately decided upon a new god for
them. To involve British factions, he ruled that the name of
the Druid god, Hesus, be joined with the Eastern Saviour-god,
Krishna (Krishna is Sanskrit for Christ), and thus Hesus
Krishna would be the official name of the new Roman god. A
vote was taken and it was with a majority show of hands (161
votes to 157) that both divinities become one God. Following
long-standing heathen custom, Constantine used the official
gathering and the Roman apotheosis decree to legally deify two
deities as one, and did so by democratic consent. A new god
was proclaimed and “officially” ratified by Constantine (Acta
Concilii Nicaeni, 1618). That purely political act of
deification effectively and legally placed Hesus and Krishna
among the Roman gods as one individual composite. That
abstraction lent Earthly existence to amalgamated doctrines of
the Empire’s new religion; and because there was no letter “J”
in alphabets until around the sixteenth century, the name
subsequently evolved into “Jesus Christ”.
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Before this new name was placed in the Inspired Writings, the
Savior’s Name was correctly written as Yahshua, meaning Yahweh
will save His People from their sins. The switch was made over
1500 years after The Book of Yahweh was taken to Rome and the
temple destroyed. So, the words Jesus and Christ were not
questioned, because this was the first time this book was
seen. The Book of Yahweh, from which it came, had been hidden
for over 1500 years.

What is the Arch of Titus?
The Victory Arch of Titus commemorates Titus’ victorious
conquest of Judaea, leading the sacking of Jerusalem and
ending the Jewish wars. The arch was constructed after Titus’s
death in 81 c.e. after his becoming a god.

The wars were strictly religious. Anyone who believed as
Yahchanan the Immerser, called John in the King James Version,
was looked upon as a heretic by the Pharisees, Sadducees,
Essenes and Herodians. There were many, and war was always
being waged against them.
It was the same with Yahshua Messiah. Both He and Yahchanan
taught Yahweh’s Laws of Righteousness. Because their sins were
exposed, the Pharisees, Sadducees, Essenes and Herodians, who
owned the Roman army waged war against those who kept and
taught Yahweh’s Laws.
Yahchanan 15:22-23—
22 If I had not come and spoken to them, they would not have
had their sins revealed; but now they have no cloak, covering
for, their sins.
23 He who hates Me, also hates My Father.

The Roman army waged war against the twelve Disciples and
their followers also for the same reason.
The Pharisees, Sadducees, Essenes and Herodians controlled
Babylon and Rome. They decided to destroy Jerusalem and The
House of Yahweh, and to move to Rome, thinking that there they
would have full control. They changed their name to Catholic,
meaning universal, which means the worship of all Gods, but
not Yahweh, Who is not a God. So, they sent Titus to destroy
the Temple and Jerusalem and move all the artifacts and wealth
to Rome. Read on.

Where is the Arch of Titus?
The Arch of Titus is located on the highest point of the Via
Sacra, a road leading to the Roman Forum. This is a single
arch, 15.4m high, 13.5m wide, and 4.75m deep. The marble
reliefs stand nearly 2.5m in height. On the Arch of Titus is a
relief depicting the Romans’ triumphal procession, returning
with spoils from the Jewish Temple in Jerusalem. Especially
prominent is the sacred Menorah, but we can also see the Table
of the Shewbread, and the silver trumpets which called Jews to
Rosh Hashanah.
about.com

They also took the wealth of all the families they murdered in
Jerusalem and Israyl to Rome.
Now notice the history of removing Yahweh’s Name from the
Inspired Scriptures (bible) in order to add even further
deception. All of this took place in the 1500 years that the
Catholics had The Book of Yahweh, the Holy Scriptures, hidden
from the public. From the Catechism of the Catholic Church,

pages 62-63, 125, we see that the Name of Yahweh was replaced.

II. GOD REVEALS HIS NAME
203 God revealed himself to his people Israel by making his
name known to them. A name expresses a person’s essence and
identity and the meaning of this person’s life. God has a
name; he is not an anonymous force. To disclose one’s name is
to make oneself known to others; in a way it is to hand
oneself over by becoming accessible, capable of being known
more intimately and addressed personally.

206 In revealing his mysterious name, YHWH (“I AM HE WHO IS”,
“I AM WHO AM” or “I AM WHO I AM”), God says who he is and by
what name he is to be called.

209 Out of respect for the holiness of God, the people of
Israel do not pronounce his name. In the reading of Sacred
Scripture, the revealed name (YHWH) is replaced by the divine
title “LORD” (in Hebrew Adonai, in Greek Kyrios). It is under
this title that the divinity of Jesus will be acclaimed:
“Jesus is LORD.”

IV. LORD
446 In the Greek translation of the Old Testament, the
ineffable Hebrew name YHWH, by which God revealed himself to
Moses,59 is rendered as Kyrios, “Lord”. From then on, “Lord”
becomes the more usual name by which to indicate the divinity
of Israel’s God. The New Testament uses this full sense of the
title “Lord” both for the Father and – what is new – for

Jesus, who is thereby recognized as God Himself.60

I was informed that since we brought this information to light
a few years ago, that the Vatican has since removed it from
the Catechisms of the Catholic Church, so if you seek this
book, get an older copy. This shows even more deception and
how they cover their evil tracks.
If you noticed, they tried to make the evil scheme of removing
the Creator’s Name and replacing it with the titles of the
evil Gods they worshipped in Egypt look Righteous. With those
activities, they, by the authority of Satan (Revelation
13:1-2), caused the whole world to worship this fourth beast
of Daniyl and Revelation. This beast is still being worshipped
every time the words Lord or God are used in prayer. Yahweh
never, ever identified Himself as a God or Lord.

Unger’s Bible Dictionary gives us the following information
about the word Lord.

LORD. The rendering of several Heb. and Gk. words, which have
different meanings:
1. Jehovah (yahweh: Heb. YHWH, “self-existent”) This is used
as a proper name of God and should have been retained in that
form by the translators. See (The) Lord; Yahweh.
2. Lord (Heb. Adon), an early word denoting ownership; hence,
absolute control. It is not properly a divine title, being
used of the owner of slaves (Gen. 24:14, 27; 39:2, 7, rendered
“master”), of kings as the lords of their subjects (Isa.
26:13, “master”).

Yahweh brought His Words, The Book of Yahweh, back to the
nations in this prophesied generation, so it could be preached
in these Last Days by The House of Yahweh. House of Yahweh?
This was foretold by Yahweh’s Prophets Micahyah and Isayah in
750 BCE and 760 BCE.
Micahyah 4:1-3—
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Notice in verse 2 the words “teach us of His Ways”. The Ways
of Yahweh have not been taught since the temple, Jerusalem,
the twelve Disciples and their followers were destroyed.
Notice again:
Isayah 34:16—
Search out The Book Of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd;
they shall not want; for His Mouth has commanded it, and His
Spirit has gathered them.

Not one of these Prophecies will fail. That’s the reason for
Yahshua making the strong statement in:
Luke 24:25—
Then He said to them: O fools, and slow of heart to believe
all that the Prophets have spoken!

Take your time and make sure you understand the next Prophecy,
because all the Prophecies for this generation are shown to
come to pass only with increased knowledge. Notice now the
Prophecy of knowledge will be increased.
Daniyl 12:4-6—
4 But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to
the time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge
will be increased.
5 Then I, Daniyl, looked; and behold, there stood two others,
one on this side of the bank of the river, and the other on
that side of the bank of the river.
6 And said to the man clothed in linen, who on that future day
is teaching: How long will it be to the end of these wonders?

Notice in verse 4 the words “seal the book”. That Prophecy
actually foretold of The Book of Yahweh and its daily reading
being taken away from the people until a specific time period.
Notice also in verse 4, “to the time of The End.” Verse 4 also
shows, in the time of The End” knowledge will be increased.
Did this Prophecy come to pass? The answer is yes, starting in
1934 with the beginning of the computer. Vast amounts of
knowledge are able to be stored and used. Read the history and
notice the date, because it shows, as in Daniyl’s work, when

the End days would begin or the generation would begin, as
shown in Yahshua Messiah’s Prophecy in:
Mattithyah 24:3, 33-34—
3
Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came
to Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

Did you get that? The start of the increase in knowledge in
1934 actually started that generation and the Last Days of all
these Prophecies shown from Mattithyah 24:7-34. Notice the
date 1934 in the following article.

The Evolution of the Modern Computer. An Open Source Graphical
History (1934 to 1950)
This is the home of the Computer Evolution File. This file
attempts to provide a comprehensive graphical representation
of the evolution of the modern computer for the period 1934 to
1950.
virtualtravelog.net

Please notice in Daniyl’s Prophecy that The End time period or
generation, there would be the greatest time of trouble ever.
Daniyl 12:1—

And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s Just, Perfect Laws to the children of Your People;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
People will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.

Yahshua Messiah’s Prophecy is speaking of this same time
period. Compare:
Mattithyah 24:3, 7, 21-22, 29, 33-34—
3 Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?
7 For nation will rise against nation, and kingdom against
kingdom, and there will be famines, and pestilences; disease
epidemics, and earthquakes; environmental disasters, in place
after place:
21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.
22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be saved; but for the Elect’s sake, those days will be
shortened.
29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

Notice that verse 3 shows the time period called “The End”
while verse 7 shows the hatred and violence, vengeance and
retaliation that all nations are now suffering. The Global
Peace Index shows that the wars in this generation are
wreaking havoc on economies, as the world spends $14.3
trillion in a steady shift away from peace and into conflicts
related to violence.
Verses 21 and 22 show the same time period as Daniyl’s
Prophecy. Yahshua and Daniyl show this generation to be the
greatest time of trouble ever, and each show it to be the time
of The End. This shows that both men are speaking of the same
time period. Yahshua adds to this Prophecy the nuclear bombs
that are capable of darkening the sun. Notice:
Mattithyah 24:29—
Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

The nuclear bombs came with the increase of knowledge. In
fact, they both started in the same year. Know this also, the
bombs could not have been built without the use of the
computer.
Daniyl 12:4—
But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to the
time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge will
be increased.

Daniyl 12:4 shows us two things: the time of The End and
knowledge would be increased. The bombs, too, started in 1934.
Please notice the date 1934 given in the article of the bomb.

Leo Szilard – Patenting the Atomic Bomb

Hungarian physicist, Leo Szilard was the first person to
conceive of the nuclear chain reaction and the atomic bomb. He
was noted for his contributions to the fields of
thermodynamics, biophysics, nuclear physics, and the
development of atomic energy.

Leo Szilard was part of the group of scientists that invented
the atomic bomb as part of the Manhattan Project.

Leo Szilard – Nuclear Chain Reaction Patent:
On July 4, 1934 Leo Szilard filed the first patent application
for the method of producing a nuclear chain reaction aka
nuclear explosion. His British patent included a description
of a “neutron induced chain reactions to create explosions”,
and the concept of critical mass. The patent was given to the
British War Office as part of the war effort.
nuclearweaponarchive.org

Can they really darken the sun? The following article, and
essay from Discover magazine, February, 1984, deals directly
with the consequences of nuclear war.

Dr. Thomas was one of the four American scientists who, at the
invitation of Senators Edward Kennedy and Mark Hatfield, met
in Washington in December for a three-hour open discussion
with four Soviet counterparts. The subject of their
discussion: the nuclear winter (DISCOVER, January).

Two scientific reports have recently been published, dealing
with the probable effects of nuclear war upon the earth’s
climate and the life of the planet. The first discovery is
already widely known within the scientific community of
climatologists, geophysicists, and biologists here and abroad,
and has been confirmed in detail by scientists in the Soviet
Union. Computer models demonstrate that a nuclear war
involving the exchange of less than one third of the total
American and Soviet arsenal will change the climate of the
entire Northern Hemisphere, shifting it abruptly from its
present seasonal state to a long, sunless, frozen night. This
will be followed after some months by a settling of nuclear
soot and dust, then by a new malignant kind of sunlight, with
all of its ultraviolet band, capable of blinding most
terrestrial animals, no longer shielded from the earth by the
ozonosphere. In the same research, new calculations of the
extent and intensity of radioactive fallout predict the
exposure of large land areas to much more intense levels of
radiation than expected. The report is referred to as TTAPS,
an acronym derived from the investigators’ names: Turco,
Toon, Ackerman, Pollack, and Sagan.
The second piece of work, by Paul Ehrlich and 19 other
distinguished biologists, demonstrates that the predictions of
TTAPS mean nothing less than the extinction of much of the
earth’s biosphere, very possibly involving the Southern
Hemisphere as well as the Northern.

Taken together, the two papers change everything in the world
about the prospect of thermonuclear warfare. They have already
received a careful and critical review by scientists
representing the disciplines concerned, here and abroad, and
there already appears to be an unprecedented degree of
concurrence with the technical details as well as the
conclusions drawn. In the view of some referees, the TTAPS
report may even be understating the climatological damage
implied by its data. The 20 biologists’ paper, summarized by
Professor Ehrlich, represents the consensus arrived at by 40
biological scientists at a meeting in Woods Hole,
Massachusetts, last spring.
It is a new world, demanding a new kind of diplomacy and a new
logic.
Up

to

now,

the

international

community

of

statesmen,

diplomats, and military analysts has tended to regard the
prospect of nuclear war as a problem only for the adversaries
in possession of the weapons. Arms control and the endless
negotiations aimed at the reduction of nuclear explosives have
been viewed as the responsibility, even the prerogative, of
those few nations in actual confrontation. Now all that is
changed. There is no nation on earth free of the jeopardy of
destruction if any two countries, or groups of countries,
embark upon a nuclear exchange. If the Soviet Union and the
United States, and their respective allies in the Warsaw Pact
and NATO, begin to launch their missiles beyond a still
undetermined and ambiguous minimum, neutral states like Sweden
and Switzerland are in for the same long-term effects, the
same slow death, as the actual participants. Australia and New
Zealand, Brazil and South Africa, could have as much to worry
about as West Germany if a full-scale exchange were to take
place far to the north.
Up to now, we have all tended to regard any conflict with
nuclear arms as an effort by paired adversaries to settle such
issues as territorial dominance or ideological dispute. Now,

with the new findings before us, it is clear that any
territory gained will be, at the end, a barren wasteland, and
any ideology will vanish in the death of civilization and the
permanent loss of mankind’s memory of culture.
The risks of this kind of war have conventionally been
calculated by the numbers of dead human beings on either side
at the end of the battle, armies and noncombatants together.
The terms “acceptable” and “unacceptable,” signifying so-andso many million human casualties, have been used for making
cool judgments about the need for new and more accurate weapon
systems. From now on, things are different. Leave aside the
already taken for granted estimate that in an all-out exchange
of, say, 5,000 megatons, something like a billion people would
be killed outright by blast, heat, and radiation. Set aside as
well the likely fact that more than another billion would die
later on, from the delayed effects of the climate and
radioactive fallout.

Yahweh warns the world first. The warning for this generation
comes from the Two Witnesses. Both the Prophet Daniyl and
Yahshua Messiah speak of a prophesied Work of Yahweh for the
same time period, to be done by the Two Witnesses.
I urge you to get the ‘Yisrayl Hawkins Says’ Program and type
in “Two Witnesses”, then read the many Prophecies concerning
these two men. They are the most accurate Prophecies, like
those just read, concerning the nuclear bombs that can darken
the sun in this generation, the start of which was in 1934.
These nuclear bombs could not have been built without this
increase in knowledge, which also started in 1934 along with
the patent of the world’s first computer.
The Two Witnesses were prophesied to be brothers of the same
womb. That Prophecy would not start until both were born, the
last of which was born in 1934. Yes, I was born in the same

year in which both the computer and the bombs were started.
The Two Witnesses teach the wonderful blessings that come
forth from the Inspired Scriptures. Those Inspired Scriptures
were sealed up as Daniyl’s Prophecy shows until the final
Prophesied Work was brought forth that would warn all nations,
and then The End.
Daniyl 12:4—
But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to the
time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge will
be increased.
Mattithyah 24:14—
And this joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

Not only were the Scriptures sealed, but The Book of Yahweh
was stolen from The House of Yahweh, called the temple, by the
Pharisees, Sadducees, Essenes and Herodians. The Book of
Yahweh was carried to Rome along with all the artifacts of the
temple and all the wealth of Jerusalem and most of Israyl by
General Titus, where they were hidden for over 1500 years.

What is the Arch of Titus?
The Victory Arch of Titus commemorates Titus’ victorious
conquest of Judaea, leading the sacking of Jerusalem and
ending the Jewish wars. The arch was constructed after Titus’s
death in 81 c.e. after his becoming a god.

Where is the Arch of Titus?
The Arch of Titus is located on the highest point of the Via
Sacra, a road leading to the Roman Forum. This is a single
arch, 15.4m high, 13.5m wide, and 4.75m deep. The marble
reliefs stand nearly 2.5m in height. On the Arch of Titus is a
relief depicting the Romans’ triumphal procession, returning
with spoils from the Jewish Temple in Jerusalem. Especially
prominent is the sacred Menorah, but we can also see the Table
of the Shewbread, and the silver trumpets which called Jews to
Rosh Hashanah.
about.com

The Roman Catholic Church would not allow The Book of Yahweh
to be seen, read or owned by individuals for over 1500 years,
but Yahweh would change that. He showed in Prophecy the time
period when He would have it available again for His Last
Days’ Prophesied Work. Notice:
Micahyah 4:1-3—
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war

anymore.
Isayah 2:1-4—
1 The word that Isayah son of Amoz saw concerning Yahdah and
Yerusalem.
2 It will come to pass in the Last Days, that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations, and will be raised above all
congregations; and all nations will eventually flow to it.
3 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain of Yahweh, to the House of the Father of Yaaqob,
and He will teach us of His Ways, and we will walk in His
paths. For the Laws will depart from Zion, and the Word of
Yahweh will depart from Yerusalem.
4 He will judge among the nations, and will rebuke many
people; they will beat their swords into plowshares, and their
spears into pruninghooks; nation will not lift up sword
against nation, neither will they learn war anymore.

Notice verse 4, know and believe wars will stop in this
generation due to the planned Work of Yahweh, of which you can
be a part. Notice in verse 3: many people will go to The House
of Yahweh. Compare that with the Words of the Savior, Yahshua
Messiah.
Mattithyah 6:33—
But seek you first the Kingdom of Yahweh and
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

His

This is the first generation in over 1500 years in which the
Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh and His Righteousness are

being preached. Compare also:
Deuteronomy 12:5—
But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

Remember the Habitation of Yahweh was destroyed in 70 CE, but
it was prophesied to be here again in this prophesied
generation.
Micahyah 4:1—
But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

It’s here! The Habitation of Father Yahweh, The House of
Yahweh, is reaching all nations with the Laws and Prophecies
of Yahweh from the chief of the nations. Notice the last part
of Deuteronomy 12:5, “there you must go”. Compare again:
Mattithyah 6:33—
…His Righteousness…

Yahweh’s Righteousness is what all religions are ignoring in
this generation because of fear of reprisal from the Roman
Catholic Church. Christian preachers will not dare preach the
Righteousness of Yahweh. The Righteousness of Yahweh is the
Laws of Yahweh, which the Savior instructs to keep for Life
and health.

Mattithyah 19:17—
But He said to him: Why do you question Me about
Righteousness? There is only One Who is the Standard of
Perfection, and He is Yahweh; so if you would enter into Life,
keep the Laws of Yahweh.
Revelation 22:12-14—
12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.
13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.
14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.
Yahchanan 5:14—
Afterward, Yahshua found him in the sacred precincts of The
House of Yahweh, and said to him: Behold, you are healed. Sin
no more, or a worse thing will come upon you.
Revelation 18:1-5—
1 And after these things I saw another malak come down from
heaven, having great authority; and the earth was enlightened
with His glory.
2 And he cried mightily with a strong voice, saying: Babylon
the great is fallen, is fallen, and is become the habitation
of demons, and the hold of every foul spirit, and a cage of
every unclean and hateful bird.
3 For all nations
fornication, and
fornication with
grown rich through

have drunk of the wine of the wrath of her
the kings of the earth have committed
her, and the merchants of the earth have
the abundance of her delicacies.

4 And I heard another voice from heaven, saying: Come out of

her, My People, so that you do not partake in her sins, and so
that you do not receive of her plagues,
5 For her sins have reached unto heaven, and Yahweh has
remembered her iniquities!

Being fearful of the Roman Catholic Church, preachers tell
their flocks that the Savior did away with the Laws of
Righteousness. Of course, that’s not true, even as you just
read. Yahshua Messiah said you must keep them. But the people
let their preachers deceive them, as is the whole world.
Revelation 12:9—
And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

You are now being warned by Yahweh that sickness follows the
breaking of Yahweh’s Laws. You just read it.
Yahchanan 5:14—
Afterward, Yahshua found him in the sacred precincts of The
House of Yahweh, and said to him: Behold, you are healed. Sin
no more, or a worse thing will come upon you.
Revelation 18:1-5—
1 And after these things I saw another malak come down from
heaven, having great authority; and the earth was enlightened
with His glory.
2 And he cried mightily with a strong voice, saying: Babylon
the great is fallen, is fallen, and is become the habitation
of demons, and the hold of every foul spirit, and a cage of

every unclean and hateful bird.
3 For all nations
fornication, and
fornication with
grown rich through

have drunk of the wine of the wrath of her
the kings of the earth have committed
her, and the merchants of the earth have
the abundance of her delicacies.

4 And I heard another voice from heaven, saying: Come out of
her, My People, so that you do not partake in her sins, and so
that you do not receive of her plagues,
5 For her sins have reached unto heaven, and Yahweh has
remembered her iniquities!

Revelation is the last book in your bible, and it’s still
saying “do not sin”. What is sin? Answer!
I Yahchanan 3:4—
Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

Sin causes sickness, disease, and cancers of all kinds. Every
sickness and disease in your body or that of your children
were caused by your sins or the sins of your parents,
grandparents, great-grandparents or even your great-greatgrandparents. Yes, these curses caused by sins The Book of
Yahweh shows reach to the third and fourth generation. In this
generation, birth defects have soared. Why? Could it be the
following?
II Timayah 3:1-6—
1 Know this also: that in the Last Days perilous times will
come.
2 For men will be lovers of themselves, covetous, boasters,

proud, blasphemers,
unholy,

disobedient

to

parents,

unthankful,

3 Without natural affection, trucebreakers, unforgiving, false
accusers, without self-control, brutal, despisers of those who
are Righteous,
4 Traitors; betrayers, headstrong,
pleasure more than lovers of Yahweh,

arrogant,

lovers

of

5 Having a form of Holiness, but denying the Authority of
it—from such turn away!
6 For they are the sort who creep into the houses, and lead
away silly women who are loaded down with sins, captured by
various lusts.

In verse 1, notice the words “Last Days”. The Last Days are
speaking of the same time period of which the Prophet Daniyl
wrote. It is a time of The End and the greatest trouble ever
brought to the earth and heavens. All of this is because of
the religions teaching the people the ways of Satan.
Daniyl 12:4—
But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to the
time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge will
be increased.

It’s also the same time of The End or this generation, in
which iniquity has abounded and sin has overshadowed the earth
and the heavens, because the religious leaders are afraid to
preach or seek Righteousness.
Mattithyah 6:33—
But

seek

you

first

the

Kingdom

of

Yahweh

and

His

Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Yes, they are still afraid of reprisal.
Please know that the Savior, Yahshua Messiah, is showing you
what is taking place in this present generation.
Mattithyah 24:7, 21-22, 11-12, 33-34—
7 For nation will rise against nation, and kingdom against
kingdom, and there will be famines, and pestilences; disease
epidemics, and earthquakes; environmental disasters, in place
after place:
21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.
22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be saved; but for the Elect’s sake, those days will be
shortened.
11 And many false prophets will rise, and will deceive the
many.
12 And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

Everything around you is getting worse, not better. Hatred is
getting worse because sins are increasing. The Roman Catholic
Church worships Gods, as shown, to bring forth evil as shown

in:
Genesis 3:5—
For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will be
opened, and you will be as Gods (elohim), knowing
Righteousness and evil

The Roman Catholic Church has spread their teachings to all
nations for 2000 years without the Truth being told at all.
Your bible shows that breaking the health Laws causes the
sickness and confusion that cause the hatred. Back to:
II Timothy 3:2
For men will be lovers of themselves…

When a man or woman has an STD, it can be passed onto the
children of the man who fathered them when sex is performed.
An example would be syphilis, which has abounded like
iniquity.
The religions are all fulfilling Mattithyah 24:11-12, causing
iniquity to abound. By teaching that Yahweh’s Laws of
Righteousness have been done away with, all religions today
are causing the whole world to practice sin, the evil of the
Gods.
Genesis 3:5—
For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will be
opened, and you will be as Gods (elohim), knowing
Righteousness and evil.

Did you notice in Genesis 1:26, evil like the Gods, instead of

Righteous like Yahweh?
Mattithyah 24:11-12—
11 And many false prophets will rise, and will deceive the
many.
12 And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

Iniquity means doing away with Yahweh’s Laws, taking them away
from the people. That’s what all religions are doing at this
time. They are all bringing forth iniquity. They are all false
prophets.
Mattithyah 7:13-17—
13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.
14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to life, and few there are who find it.
15 Beware of false prophets who come to you in sheep’s
clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.
16 You will know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes
from thorns, or figs from thistles?
17 Likewise, every Righteous tree brings forth Righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

What is Righteousness and what is sin? Look!
Deuteronomy 6:25
And it will be our Righteousness if we observe to do all of

these Laws before Yahweh our Father, as He has commanded us.
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10—
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.
10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

Did you notice verse 8? All of the religions belong to Satan,
because they all practice sin, as your bible shows clearly.
I Corinthians 6:1, 9-10, 18—
1 How dare any of you, when he has a dispute against another
brother, take it to court before the unrighteous judges, and
not before the Saints?
9 Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom of Yahweh? Do not deceive yourselves. Neither
fornicators, nor God worshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,
10 Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor revilers, nor
extortioners, will inherit the Kingdom of Yahweh.
18 Flee sexual immorality! All other sins that a man commits
are outside his body; but he who sins sexually, sins against
his own body.

Back to:
II Timayah 3:1-3—
1 Know this also: that in the Last Days perilous times will
come.
2 For men will be lovers of themselves, covetous, boasters,
proud, blasphemers, disobedient to parents, unthankful,
unholy,
3 Without natural affection, trucebreakers, unforgiving, false
accusers, without self-control, brutal, despisers of those who
are Righteous.

Anyone would be a fool not to see the accuracy in this
Prophecy for this prophesied generation. As a result of
iniquity and sin abounding from practicing evil like the Gods,
we have what was also accurately foretold to this generation
by Yahweh’s Prophet Isayah.
Isayah 24:1-6—
1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;
2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:
3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass that this Judgment has been pronounced.
4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades

away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.
5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because they have transgressed the Laws, changed the
Ordinance, and broken the Everlasting Covenant.
6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they
who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.

Back to:
II Timothy 3:1-3—
1 Know this also: that in the last days perilous times will
come.
2 For men will be lovers of themselves, covetous, boasters,
proud, blasphemers,
unholy,

disobedient

to

parents,

unthankful,

3 Without natural affection, trucebreakers, unforgiving, false
accusers, without self-control, brutal, despisers of those who
are Righteous.

What does your bible show caused this? Read again:
Isayah 24:5-6—
5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because they have transgressed the Laws, changed the
Ordinance, and broken the Everlasting Covenant.
6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they
who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.

Compare:
Mattithyah 24:12—
And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

Compare:
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10—
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.
10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

Notice:
Verse 10, the last part:

Whoever does not practice…

Verse 4: Yahweh’s Laws.
Verse 10: Does not love.

Because iniquity abounds and because the religions teach that

Yahweh’s Laws of Righteousness have been done away, they love
only themselves. They practice sin and spread their curses by
spreading STDs that cause every kind of sickness and disease.
Because they spread this even to their children, they spread
birth defects of all kinds. This is most accurately shown in:
Deuteronomy 28:15-24—
15 However, if you do not obey Yahweh your Father, and do not
carefully follow all His Laws and His statutes, which I
command you this day, then all these curses will come upon
you, and accompany you:
16 Cursed will you be in the city, and cursed will you be in
the country.
17 Cursed will be your basket and your storehouse.
18 Cursed will be the fruit of your body, the produce of your
land, the calves of your herds, and the lambs of your flocks.
19 Cursed will you be when you come in, and cursed will you be
when you go out.
20 Because of the wickedness you have done in forsaking Me, it
will come to pass that you will have given yourselves over to
curses, confusion, and rebuke, in everything you put your hand
to do, until you are destroyed and come to sudden ruin.
21 It will come to pass that you will cause the plagues to
cling to you, until you are destroyed from the land you are
entering to possess.
22 It will come to pass that you will cause yourselves to be
struck with consumption, with a fever, with an inflammation,
with scorching heat, with the sword, with blasting, and with
mildew; they will stay with you, until you perish.
23 And the heaven that is over your heads shall be brass, and
the earth under you shall be iron.

24 It will come to pass that you will cause the rain of your
land to become powder and dust: from heaven it shall come down
upon you, until you are destroyed.

Verses 22-24 show the nuclear burning that will darken the
sun, as shown by the Savior for this generation.
Mattithyah 24:21-22, 29, 33-34—
21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.
22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be saved; but for the Elect’s sake, those days will be
shortened.
29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

There are Blessings galore for those who will repent and
convert to practicing Yahweh’s Righteousness, including
Eternal Life.
Acts 3:19—
Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins may be
blotted out; that times of refreshing may come from the
Presence of Yahweh.

Revelation 22:12-14—
12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.
13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.
14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

Stop letting the religions ruin your health and your future.
Cash in on Yahweh’s Blessings that He offers you now by
obedience.
Romans 6:16—
Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which leads to death, or of obedience, which leads to
Righteousness?
II Corinthians 6:17-18—
17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean thing, and I will receive
you.
18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My sons and
daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.
II Corinthians 6:14-18—
14 Do not be unequally yoked together with unbelievers. For
what fellowship has R ighteousness with unrighteousness? And
what fellowship does light have with darkness?
15 And what harmony can there be between Messiah and Belial;
Worthlessness: Satan? Or what share does a believer have with

an infidel; untrustworthy, not faithful, not true nor loyal?
16 And what agreement does The House of Yahweh have with gods
(elohim)? For we are the House of the living Father. As Yahweh
has said: I will dwell in them and walk among them. I will be
their Father, and they will be My people.
17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean thing, and I will receive
you.
18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My sons and
daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.

Yahweh will bless you if you will repent and be converted.
Deuteronomy 28:1-14—
1 And it will be, if you will listen diligently to the voice
of Yahweh your Father, by observing and doing all His Laws
which I command you this day, that Yahweh your Father will set
you high above all the nations on earth as His kings and
priests.
2 And all these blessings will come upon you, and accompany
you, because you obey Yahweh your Father:
3 Blessed will you be in the city, and blessed will you be in
the country.
4 Blessed will be the fruit of your body, the produce of your
ground, and the young of your livestock: the calves of your
herds and the lambs of your flocks.
5 Blessed will be your basket and your storehouse.
6 Blessed will you be when you come in, and blessed will you
be when you go out.

7 Yahweh will cause your enemies, who rise up against you, to
be defeated in front of you; they will come out against you
from one direction, but flee from you in seven directions.
8 Yahweh will send a blessing on your barns and storehouses,
and in everything you set your hand to do. Yahweh will bless
you in the land which Yahweh your Father is giving you.
9 Yahweh will establish you as His Holy People unto Himself,
as He promised you on oath, if you will keep the Laws of
Yahweh your Father, and walk in all His ways.
10 Then all the people on the earth will see that you are
called by the Name of Yahweh, and they will reverence you.
11 Yahweh will grant you plenteous possessions—in the fruit of
your body, in the increase of your livestock, and in the
produce of your ground—in the land Yahweh vowed on oath to
your forefathers to give you.
12 Yahweh will open the heavens, the storehouse of His
bountiful treasure, to send rain upon your land in its season,
and to bless all the work of your hands. You will lend to many
nations, but you will borrow from none.
13 Yahweh will make you the head, and not the tail. You will
be at the top only, and never be at the bottom, if you will
pay attention to the Laws of Yahweh your Father, which I
command you this day, and are then careful to observe and do
them.
14 For if you diligently observe and do all of Yahweh’s Law,
then you will not turn aside from any of the Laws which I
command you this day, to the right hand nor to the left; by
going after any God (el) to serve.

All of these Blessings are yours, for the followers of
Yahweh’s Righteousness. Notice:

Psalm 19:11—
Moreover by them are Your servants warned, and in keeping them
there is great reward.

Great reward!
Psalm 19:7-11—
7 The Laws of Yahweh are Perfect, converting the whole person.
The Testimony of Yahweh is sure, making the simple ones wise.
8 The Statutes of Yahweh are right, rejoicing the heart; mind.
The Commandments of Yahweh are pure, bringing understanding to
the eyes.
9 The reverence of Yahweh is clean, enduring forever. The
Judgments of Yahweh are true and altogether Righteous.
10 They are more to be desired than gold, yes, than even much
fine gold. They are sweeter than honey and the honeycomb.
11 Moreover by them are Your servants warned, and in keeping
them there is great reward.

Great reward!
Revelation 22:12-14—
12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.
13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.
14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

Great reward!
Psalm 19:12-14—
12 Who can understand his errors? Cleanse us of concealed and
hidden iniquities.
13 Also keep back Your servants from presumptuous sins, and do
not let them rule over us. Then we shall be upright, and we
shall be innocent of the great transgression.
14 Let the words of our mouths, and the meditation of our
hearts, be ones acceptable in Your sight, O Yahweh, our Rock
and our Redeemer!

Great reward!
Revelation 2:7—
He who has an ear, let him hear what the Spirit says to the
called out ones of The House of Yahweh. To him who overcomes I
will give to eat from the Tree of Life, which is in the midst
of the Garden of Yahweh.

Great reward!
Revelation 2:11—
He who has an ear, let him hear what the Spirit says to the
called out ones of The House of Yahweh. He who overcomes will
not be hurt by the second death.

Great reward!

Revelation 2:26—
And he who overcomes, and keeps My Works until The End, to him
I will give power over the nations.

Notice, that’s why you are being created. Compare:
Genesis 1:26—
Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth and over every creeping thing that creeps upon the
earth.

Great reward!
Revelation 3:5—
He who overcomes, the same will be clothed in white raiment;
and I will not blot out his name from The Book of Life, but I
will confess his name before My Father and before His Malakim.

Great reward!
Revelation 3:21—
To him who overcomes I will grant to sit with Me on My Throne,
as I also overcame, and sat down with My Father on His Throne.

Great reward!
Revelation 21:7—

He who overcomes will inherit all things; and I will be his
Father, and he will be My son.

Great reward!
Revelation 22:12-14—
12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.
13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.
14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

But those, in God “we” trust, who do not believe all that the
Prophets of Yahweh have spoken:
Luke 24:25—
Then He said to them: O fools, and slow of heart to believe
all that the Prophets have spoken!
Revelation 21:8—
But the fearful, and unbelieving, and the abominable, and
murderers, and whoremongers, and sorcerers, and worshipers of
Gods (elohim), and all liars, will have their part in the lake
which burns with fire and brimstone—which is the second death.
Revelation 20:11-15—
11 And I saw a Great White Throne, and Him Who sat on it, from
Whose Face the powers of the earth and the powers of the
heavens, including the Gods (elohim), were driven away; for
the verdict was reached that there is no place for them.

12 And I saw the dead, small and great, standing before
Yahweh. And the books were opened; and another book was
opened, which is The Book of Life. And the dead were judged
out of those things which were written in the books, according
to their works.
13 And the sea gave up the dead which were in it; and death
and sheol; the grave, delivered up the dead which were in
them. And they were judged, every man, according to his works.
14 And death and sheol were cast into the lake of fire. This
is the second death.
15 And whoever was not found written in The Book of Life was
cast into the lake of fire.
Isayah 66:17—
They who sanctify themselves, and purify themselves in the
gardens, following after the priest in the midst of those who
eat swine’s flesh, that which is offered to Gods (elohim) and
the rodent—will be consumed together: says Yahweh.

Yahshua said:
Mattithyah 6:33—
But seek you first the Kingdom of Yahweh and
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

His

Deuteronomy 12:5—
But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.
Deuteronomy 12:7-8—

7 There, in front of Yahweh your Father, you and your families
shall eat, and you shall rejoice in all that you have put your
hand to do, because Yahweh your Father has blessed you.
8 You must not at all do as we are doing here this day—every
man doing whatever is right in his own eyes—
Isayah 66:23-24—
23 And it will come to pass that from one New Moon to another,
and from one Sabbath to another, all flesh will come to
worship before Me, says Yahweh.
24 And they will go forth and look upon the carcasses of the
men who have transgressed against Me; for their worm will not
die, nor will their fire be quenched; and they will be an
abhorrence to all flesh.
Micahyah 4:1-3—
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Blessings galore are promised by Yahweh. Wars are granted in

the Gods “we” trust. We are here to help. Call, write or email
info@yahweh.com.
Yahweh’s House is here and the Message of the Kingdom is going
to all nations. The choice is yours. I urge you to contact the
Protected Place soon, because horrible times are prophesied
for the world in this generation, which is near its end.

May Yahweh bless your understanding.

Love, True Love,

Yisrayl Hawkins
yahwehsbranch.com

